
How You Can Make A 

Difference… 
 Pray 

Pray for all of the suffering 

children across the world 

and pray that God will 

continue to use TTWM to 

help meet their needs. 

 Financial Needs 

Please pray for the many 

financial needs of TTWM.  

Pray for more people to 

come along side us in 

touching the world for 

Christ. 

 Sponsor A Child 
For only $15 a month you 

can truly make a difference 

in a precious child’s life. 

 Pray for Mission Teams 

 Pray for the recent 

graduates of the Vasilee 

Gherman Bible School as 

they listen to the Father 

for His direction in their 

ministries. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

Dear Friends, 
Fall has returned to the mountains of Western North 

Carolina.  With it comes the assurance that God is still 

on His throne.  Also, it brings God's beautiful tapestry 

of fall colors.  Only He can create something so 

magnificently beautiful and vast in its proportions.  Fall 

has also come to the gorgeous Carpathian Mountains of 

Southern Romania, from which I have recently 

returned.  Last month Raymond Banner and I traveled 

to Turni Severin, Romania to participate in the 

graduation exercises of the first class of graduates from 

the Vasile Gherman Bible School.  There we joined Dr. 

Randy Mann, associate pastor of Wake Crossroads Baptist Church in Raleigh and Brett Ciancanelli, 

founder and president of The Second Wind 

Ministries.  They had been in Romania for the 

week teaching the last quarter's material for the 

students.  The graduation of these 17 students 

was the realization of a five year dream of mine 

and the result of three years of sacrifice on the 

part of many people.  Without the support of Dr. 

Danny Akin and the professors at S.E.B.T.S. 

this dream could not have happened.  In a short 

article it is impossible to mention all who had 

part in making this happen.  However, there are 

three that God used to work out all the details 

and take care of all the logistics as the three years progressed.  On the American side David Cooper, 

Director of Projects for TTW, 

literally did all the work.  On the 

Romanian side Pavel Ureche, 

pastor of The First Baptist Church in Turni Severin, and Alin 

Costache, secretary of the school, did the work there.  However, we 

know all the glory goes to our Heavenly Father who gave all for us.  

There are now seventeen men trained and qualified to minister in the 

churches in the small villages in Southern Romania that cannot afford 

a full time pastor.   A more complete report of this project can be 

found on our website touchtheworldministries.com  

Special Prayer Request 
Please pray for a mission team to go to the village of Hinova, Romania (in the Carpathian Mts.) and build a church for a small 

congregation that presently meets in an 11'x16' chicken coup.  Also, pray that God will provide the $10,000 to pay the material cost for 

the construction.  God confirmed to me when I preached in this village last month that it was His will for a church to be built.  For more 

information on this project, call me personally.  (Cell 828-413-1284 or home 336-877-4920).  I plan to be personally involved in this 

project. 

Lastly, I want to wish you all a wonderful Thanksgiving.  At this time and all year through my heart is filled with thanksgiving for all 

that you do for this ministry.  May God bless you abundantly. 

       Blessings, 

       Homer                                          
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